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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY JULY 15, 2019.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Emmons, and Heasley. City Manager Stoddard, Attorney Soltis, Deputy Clerk Smith
Absent:
Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz.
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Emmons to excuse Commissioners Evans and Fooy.
Motion Carried.

3.
Minutes
Regular Meeting:  Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of Monday, June 17th, 2019.
              Motion Carried.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda

City Manager Stoddard requested the removal of Item #11from the agenda.
Moved by Commissioner Heasley to accept the agenda change, supported by Commissioner Bagley.

Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None.
6.
Consent Agenda 
Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to receive the consent agenda items. 
Motion Carried. 
7.
Unfinished Business
A.  Marijuana Facilities in Parchment – discussion: Attorney Soltis advised Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs has passed regulations stating a business needs to prove they are compliant with area ordinances to apply for a marijuana business license.  Therefore Commission will need to decide if they want to opt out of marijuana businesses entirely, or the Commission will need to adopt an amendment to the zoning ordinance and another ordinance regulating the process of applying for City approval.  The Commission would also need to decide which types of marijuana businesses would be allowed within city limits.   Attorney Soltis stressed that the decision on whether or not to opt out of retail marijuana needs to happen soon.  Commissioner Heasley and Vice Mayor Jordan would like to wait until there is a full commission to make any decisions.  Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Emmons to table discussion until the August 19, 2019 meeting where they will invite public comment.
Motion Carried.
8.
New Business 
A.  Tetra Tech Agreement:  Original contract has been amended to remove storage of water and soil samples by Tetra Tech.     Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Emmons to approve the Tetra Tech Agreement.

Roll call vote was as follows:
Ayes:  Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioner Bagley, Commissioner Emmons, Commissioner Heasley, Mayor Britigan
Nays:  None.
Absent:  Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy
Abstain:  None

Motion Carried.
B.  2019 MML Convention, City Manager – Detroit: City Manager Stoddard requested attendance at the convention as she did last year.  The convention provides a forum for small city discussion as well as sessions on budgeting, food truck regulations, social media, and more.  The cost of the convention will be approximately $1045. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Heasley to approve attendance at the 2019 MML Convention.

Motion Carried.
C.  Resolution to Adopt a Local Pavement Warranty Program:  The program was adopted by the State in 2018 requiring municipalities to purchase a warranty on any State funded road project of $2 million.  The State requires adoption of the resolution by September 18, 2019.  Roll call vote was as follows:

Ayes:  Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioner Bagley, Commissioner Emmons, Commissioner Heasley, Mayor Britigan

Nays:  None.

Absent:  Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy

Abstain:  None

Motion Carried.

D.  Resolution to Implement a Local Pavement Warranty Program:  City Manager Stoddard reiterated this applies only to road projects in excess of $2 million, and the resolution includes how the City would implement the program.  Roll call vote was as follows:

Ayes:  Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioner Bagley, Commissioner Emmons, Commissioner Heasley, Mayor Britigan

Nays:  None.

Absent:  Commissioner Evans, Commissioner Fooy

Abstain:  None

Motion Carried.

9.
Board and Committee Reports
Mayor Britigan reports the CCTA will be presenting at the August 5, 2019 meeting.  He also reported there will be no KATS meeting in July.
10.  
Citizen Comments 

Jason Wintersteen, 910 Parchmount: Asked for a review of the ordinance requiring recreational vehicles be placed behind the back line of a house.  Stated in some homes in the city, the driveway is behind the front of the home, and recreational vehicles parked there are more visible from the street than the boat he has parked behind his home.  Requested there be an amendment allowing vehicles to be parked in the driveway front during the summer months.
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Heasley congratulated Kris Jordan and the Kindleberger Arts Commission for a spectacular festival weekend, stating it was the best festival in 38 years.  He said the park looks much nicer due to the new mowers and thanked City Manager Stoddard for organizing their purchase.

Commissioner Emmons thanked the donors to the Kindleberger Summer Festival saying the festival gets better every year.

Commissioner Bagley stated the festival was great, but he would like a bigger vehicle for the parade next year.

Vice Mayor Jordan will relay congratulations to Kris Jordan.  He thanked the Department of Public Works for their hard work and all the overtime that made the festival run smoothly.

Mayor Britigan thanked the chairpersons of the Kindleberger Arts Commission for an excellent festival.  He will be attending the Mayor’s Conference August 1-2, 2019.  Mayor Britigan updated the commission about lead service line replacement.  The City of Kalamazoo will begin work mid-August starting on Glendale, and they hope to have all lines replaced by the end of the year.  City of Kalamazoo will return in the spring to repair lawns.  He reported Kalamazoo will be shutting off water to any residence that doesn’t provide inside access to replace the line.
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
Manager Nancy Stoddard thanked Kris Jordan and all the volunteers that worked so hard on the Kindleberger Summer Festival.  She thanked the Kindleberger Arts Commission for being open to new ideas and being accommodating.  She added that if anyone has any questions or concerns to please contact her.
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Emmons and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:51 p.m.
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